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CRPTO General Board Meeting 

September 13, 2017 
 
Meeting called to order at approximately 9:00 a.m. by Jennifer Wetzler, CRPTO President.   
 
        CRPTO Board Members Present:   Excused Absence:  

Jennifer Wetzler, President Kay Rodgers, Volunteer Coordinator 

Nikki Forman, Secretary 
Karla Clay, Co Asst. Treasurer  

Stephanie Halvorson, VP Events April McCracken, VP Communications 

Carly Parkhill, Exec VP  

Marnee Medress, Asst Treasurer/Spirit 
Wear 

 

Rochelle Gabriel, Past President Special Guests: 

Aimee Nordini, VP, Campus Support James Dorer, Chief Security Officer for 
SUSD 

Jenny Shorr, VP Membership  Mrs. Kadavy, 8th Grade ELA  

Andrea Behmer, VP Fundraising Amanda Rand, Dean of Students  

Starr Crist, Treasurer 
Jennifer Waldron, Assistant Principal 

  Lindsay Slover, Principal  
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Welcome 
President Wetzler welcomed everyone to the meeting.   
 
  
Chief Security Officer Mr. Dorer: 
Mrs. Waldron introduced Mr. Dorer, Chief Security Officer for SUSD. Mr. Dorer was brought in to 
address traffic concerns for drop off in the morning and pick up in the afternoon. He did not see 
a safety concern but rather an inefficiency with much stop and go traffic.  He and his team are 
creating a video to show parents how to correct this issue.  The video should be coming out by 
Friday of this week or early next week.  After the video is viewed by all we can plan the roll out 
of the changes being made to drop off. As for pick up, if parents are parking for student pick up 
in the afternoon, they should enter from Windgate Pass and go through to park.  
On another note, Mr. Dorer stressed the importance of checking in in the office before entering 
school and being sure you are wearing your sticker or some sort of volunteer badge.  
 
Principal Update: 
Mrs. Slover was happy to announce that our Water Bottle Refill Stations have been delivered to 
our school. We are waiting for the plumbing department to come and install them.  Hopefully 
they will be up and running in the next few weeks.  
September 30th is “Love Our Schools” Day. Volunteers will be coming that day to put a rock 
border around areas with gravel to keep the gravel in and help keep our campus clean.  
There has been a positive reaction to switching to quarters. It lines up well with our school 
calendar.  It allows for parents to be informed on how their children are performing more often. 
Parents will also be receiving progress reports mid-quarter. It gives the opportunity for Middle 
School to change electives at semester. The dates for the quarters will be going up on the 
website soon.  
Mrs. Slover was excited to announce that she will be holding Awards Assemblies.  Once a 
quarter, children will have the opportunity to be recognized in the areas of growth, achievement, 
and fantastic character.  There will be surprise awards as well that the child is not aware of, but 
parents will be called and notified if their child is receiving a surprise award.  
 
Volunteer Update: 
In Kay Rodgers absence, Carly Parkhill notified us that Mrs. Rodgers will be sending an email 
out to the room moms the first week of each month informing them of events and “to-do’s” for 
the month.  It will include templates to be used in order to keep information sharing uniform from 
classroom to classroom.  
We are still looking for people to join the Middle School Team.  The next meeting is TBA. If you 
are interested please contact Kay Rodgers. 
 
Educational Support Fund Update 
Jenny Shorr asked that we continue to spread the word about the ESF fund and how important 
it is to our students, teachers, and school. Without the ESF fund our students and teachers 
would go without aides, Accelerated Reader, laptops, security cameras, and much more. For 
the month of September, if we raise $10,000 our school gets a no uniform day.  Thank you to 
those who have already donated. Please consider donating if you have not done so yet. 
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Vig Gives Back 
Andrea Behmer spoke about our fundraiser for the entire month of September The Vig Gives 
Back. The Vig is giving back 15% of the total check for the whole month.  You must write 
Copper Ridge on your bill, as this is a contest with other schools to see who raises the most 
money. The school that makes the most will receive an additional $500.00. To date, Copper 
Ridge has raised $210.  Please support our school and visit The Vig this month. 
 
 
 
Book Fair Update 
Christine Deaton, Robyn Wallace, and Stephanie Halvorson gave an update on the Book Fair 
which is September 22, 25, 26, and 27th. We are still in need of volunteers for this event. Please 
sign up to help on the Sign Up Genius that was sent out or email volunteer@crpto.com. On 
Friday, every student will receive an envelope with the order form and the day and time that 
their class will be visiting Book Fair. It was mentioned that for Donuts For Dads, any adult can 
attend if Dad is unable to be there. 
 
 
Carnival Update 
The Fall Carnival is Friday, October 20th. We have almost reached our goal for sponsorship but 
are always welcoming more.  There will be new food trucks this year.  Each class has been 
assigned their ride to monitor.  Be on the look-out for the Sign Up Genius to volunteer to monitor 
the rides.  
 
CRS Chat and Chew 
Aimee Nordini stated that the Chat and Chew is October 3rd at 9:00 am in Room 608. Topics to 
be discussed are Accelerated Reader and Fall carnival.  Mrs. Slover will also attend and help 
answer any questions.   
 
Trailblazing the Way to Hurricane Relief 
Mrs. Kadavy, the 8th Grade ELA teacher spoke about the projects her classes have developed 
to support victims of Hurricane Harvey and Hurricane Irma. The students have worked hard to 
develop plans to raise funds and engage other students in these projects.  The projects are 
Penny Wars and Spirit Days.  Please support our students in their efforts to offer aide to those in 
need. This is for Middle School only, however Spirit Days may possibly be school wide.  More 
info to follow. 
 
Upcoming Dates 
 
 
SEPTEMBER (All Month Vig Gives Back Fundraiser) 
  
15-20 – Book Fair Set-Up 
19 – Health Screening 
21 – District Recess – NO SCHOOL 
22 – Middle School Scholastic Book Fair and Donuts for Dads 
25-27 – Elementary Scholastic Book Fair and Donuts for Dads 
27 – Early Release @ 1:15 
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28 – Last Call Scholastic Book Fair 8:00-8:45 am 
 
 
 
OCTOBER 
 
3 – CRS Chat and Chew 9:00 Room 608 
9-13 – Fall Break 
18 – CRPTO Meeting 9:00 am Room 608 
18 – CRPTO Room Mom Meeting Room 608 
18 – Early Release @1:15 pm 
20 – Fall Carnival 5:00-8:00 pm  
 
 
 
Minutes submitted by: 
  Nikki Forman                
Nikki Forman, 2017-18 CRPTO Secretary 
 
Approved by: 
______Jennifer Wetzler________                              
Jennifer Wetzler, 2017-18 CRPTO President 


